
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Friends and Fellow Cougar Fans, 

It has been an indescribable journey to work with so many of you 
over the past 25 years for the benefit of BYU’s amazing student 
athletes. Thank you for the privilege, for all you’ve taught me, and 
for too many memories to mention! 

My favorite parts of my job have always been working with donors 
like you and seeing the impact of your generosity on the lives of 
BYU’s athletes and their dedicated coaches.  I am delighted athletic 
fund-raising has grown from celebrating if we had a “million-dollar 
year” when I first started, to helping your gifts and ticket purchases 
total into the hundreds of millions during the last quarter century. 

After considerable thought and prayer, I’ve decided to accept a 
position at the BYU Law School—serving as the Assistant Dean of 
External Relations. While I will miss working so closely with some of 
the best people I know, Laura and I will continue as Legacy 
Members; we and our family look forward to seeing you at the BYU 
games, Cougar Club events, and other athletic activities when they 
resume in the months ahead. 

I will try to apply all that you’ve taught me and shared with me to 
help BYU’s future attorneys to light and lift the world the way I know 
BYU’s student athletes will continue to do with our help and 
support. 

Kindest Regards and Go Cougars! 

 

Michael W. Middleton 

 


